LAKE SAINT LOUIS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

GOLF COMMITTEE MEETING

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2007

7:30  P.M.

 MINUTES

1. Meeting called to order by Ed Sittner at 7:30 p.m.

2. Roll Call – see attached sheet

3. Approval of Agenda for November 20, 2007 meeting.  Motion by Doug Barker, Second by Gloria Drohr. Motion approved.

4. Approval of minutes from October16, 2007 meeting.  Motion made by Nancy Donley, Second by Virginia Buckley. Motion approved.

5. Course Report:

a.  Mike Quallen reported on course conditions.  The winter project will be to continue working on the irrigation system.  Common area on #9 is completed.

Irrigation on holes #4, 5, and 6, should be completed by March, provided weather conditions are not too severe.

b.  Starting in 2008, Greens will be aerated around the fifteenth of September and will continue to be aerated in the middle of September in the future.  This action is being taken to allow the greens to recover sooner.

c. Mike has requested, that he needs a complete schedule of dates and weeks

 for the entire season from each golf league, so he can schedule additional course maintenance and projects around league activity.  Golf committee has agreed to inform league of this request.

d.   Mike also reported new Tee boxes for holes #5, 6 & 7 will be started adding more length to each hole.

6.      OLD BUSINESS
a. Fall Golf Scramble.  Ed Sittner reported that the fall tournament was very successful and will be scheduled for the year 2008. 

7.       NEW BUSINESS
a. The Golf Committee welcomed their newest member Mr. Joe Hochnadel, who was elected and approved by LSL board.

b. Ed Sittner introduced to the Golf Committee Mr. Wayne Walkenhorst as the new Board Liaison to the LSL Golf Committee and welcome Mr. Walkenhorst, the committee will be looking forward to working with you during the year of 2008.

c. New committee member.  The Golf Committee voted to elect a new member.  Ms Millie Fulton has been elected pending approval from the LSL Board.

d. Ed Sittner reported he has submitted a letter that highlighted all of the activities of the par 3 golf course for the year 2007 to Ron Wilson (Operations Manager).  This in information will be placed in the newsletter for distribution to CA Members. 

e. The Golf Committee has agreed to contact Mr. Michael A. Waeckerle of Ultimate Lawn and Landscape, Inc. to review the creation of a waterfall and meandering stream to be added to the lake area on Hole #5.

f. Officers Election:  The Golf Committee elected their Officers for the year of 2008.  The results of this election are as follows.  Ed. Sittner will remain as Chairman.  Nancy Donley will remain as Vice Chairman, and pending LSL Board approval of Millie Fulton she will become the new Secretary.  All other current committee members will be returning for the year of 2008.

8. Next scheduled meeting of the golf committee will be March 18th, 2008.

9. Meeting was adjourned at 8.45 pm. Motion made by Nancy Donley, second by Virginia Buckley.  Motion approved.

                           Submitted November 20th, 2007 - Doug Barker, Secretary
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